Pigeon Post – Mana Island December.
Well it does seem as if Christmas has come early to the Windy Isle this year.  Well at least for the native wildlife.

The first couple of the Shore Plover nests have just hatched.  So there are a handful of cotton balls on legs darting around the shoreline after their mum and dad.  Fantastic to see.

Almost all of the Takahe nests on the island have now hatched with what appears to be a good crop of chicks being kept hidden from view by careful parents.  Fingers crossed the weather conditions allow them to survive and thrive, in to and throughout the New Year.  Three Mana chicks from the first nesting attempts, sent away as eggs to be hatched and reared in Te Anau, Southland are doing well.
One of our lonely Takahe, Tebee, whose previous partner died some time ago, has been given an early Christmas present.  He was sent to Willowbank Wildlife Park in Christchurch to team up with another Ex Mana bird (who’d also recently lost her partner).  Tebee would like to thank Mitre 10 and Air New Zealand for this opportunity and their ongoing support to the National Takahe recovery effort.
A few Friends of Mana Island (FOMI) group members were joined by a small enthusiastic team from Ngati Toa School to re establish the islands concrete gannet colony. The new site atop the North Eastern cliffs affords fantastic views of Kapiti Island and the Coast.  At this stage the sound system pumping out gannet colony cacophony is doing a great job of confusing the hell out of the black backed gulls living below.  If you are out and about boating in this area keep your eyes peeled for any “real” gannet activity.

Now we are coming into summer, some of the planned lizard monitoring is about to kick off.  During mid December we’ll be monitoring the progress of the Duvaucel’s Gecko population since they were translocated here in 1998.  
We’ve started to see a few more settled days wind wise, and with that a few visitors out to the island for a looksee which is fantastic.  If you’re out and about over the festive season, don’t be shy, drop by.
Here’s to a Happy Christmas and New Year to all,

Cheers

The Islanders 

